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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT 

PROPOSED FURTHER SHARE BUY-BACK UNDER GENERAL MANDATE 
 
This announcement is made by The United Laboratories International Holdings Limited (the 
“Company”) on a voluntary basis. 
 
Reference is made to the Company’s voluntary announcement dated 30 November 2021 in relation to 
proposed share buy-back of up to HK$50 million under general mandate. The board of directors of 
the Company (the “Board”) hereby announces that it intends to exercise its powers under the general 
mandate to buy back (the “Repurchase Mandate”) the shares of the Company (the “Shares”) granted 
by the shareholders of the Company (the “Shareholders”) at the annual general meeting of the 
Company held on 22 June 2021, to further buy back the Shares of up to an additional HK$50 million 
in the open market at appropriate timing (the “Proposed Share Buy-Back”). The Company will 
subsequently cancel the bought Shares. 
 
The Proposed Share Buy-Back will be financed by internal cash. The Board is confident with existing 
solid and healthy financial position of the Company and is of the view that the Proposed Share 
Buy-Back is in the interest of the Company and the Shareholders as a whole. The Proposed Share 
Buy-Back and subsequent cancellation of the bought Shares would enhance the value of the Shares 
and improve return to the Shareholders. 
 

Shareholders and potential investors of the Company should note that, the exercise of the 

Repurchase Mandate by the Board will be subject to market conditions and will be at the 

absolute discretion of the Board. There is no assurance of the timing, quantity or price of any 

share buy-back or whether or not the Company will make the buy-backs. Shareholders and 

potential investors of the Company should exercise caution when dealing in the securities of the 

Company. 
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